
 

 

 

 

 WORKSHOP MEETING 
 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

 TOWN OF REDINGTON SHORES 

 WEDNESDAY, JULY 27, 2016 – 7:00 P.M. 

 

MINUTES 

 

Present upon roll call: Commissioner Kapper, Commissioner Branch, and Vice Mayor Holmes. Absent Mayor 

Adams and Commissioner Henderson. 

 

OLD BUSINESS                             
Discussion – FY 2015/2016 Tentative Budget 

Vice Mayor Holmes stated that the new tentative budget was only changed to reflect the decrease in the millage 

rate from 2.0000 to 1.8000 millage. Commissioner Kapper and Commissioner Branch both agreed that the 

tentative budget looked okay to them.  

 

NEW BUSINESS 

Discussion – Amending Chapter 59, Sections (4) and (5) Abandon Property on the Beaches 

Vice Mayor Holmes read the tentative changes to the ordinance regulating Abandon Property on the Beach and 

stated that the changes reflect what other communities on the beach have. Mr. Barry Taylor stated that Madeira 

Beach had just recently passed an ordinance on keeping their beach cleaned up and it would be nice if all the 

communities had basically the same kind of ordinances. Commissioner Branch stated that the Turtle Control 

people were upset about property being left on the beach. Commissioner Kapper commented that it would be 

nice if the people that were staying at the beach for a week could leave their Volley Ball nets up, but he 

understood the issues with the turtles and the town’s employees trying to keep the beach clean/raked. After 

discussion commission decided to present the ordinance for a first reading at the next regular meeting. 

 

MISCELLANEOUS 
There were complaints about the trash pick-up service in town. Commissioner Kapper stated that he would 

contact Progressive Waste Solutions about the trash pick-up complaints. Mr. Pat Drumm also mentioned that 

the Deputy Town Clerk’s information needed to be updated on the town’s web site. 

 

Vice Mayor Holmes announced the following meeting dates: 

Regular Meeting – Wednesday, August 10, – 7:00 p.m. 

Workshop Meeting – Wednesday, August 31, 2016 – 7:00 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Tracey Cain, CMC 

Town Deputy Clerk 

 


